


April 17, 2012


Mark A. Dombrowski
O’Donnell & Sons Construction Company, Inc.
15301 Broadmoor
Overland Park, KS  66223


QUIVIRIA ROAD WIDENING, 119TH STREET TO COLLEGE BOULEVARD (TH-0552)
KDOT PROJECT NO. 46 N-0532-01
Federal Project No. STP-N053(201)
Johnson County CARS No. 320000926


The City Council at their regular meeting on Monday, April 16, 2012 awarded you the contract for the above referenced project resulting from the bid opening on March 20, 2012.  The total amount of the contract is $6,594,655.53.  All work shall begin upon the date stated in the Notice to Proceed, which will be issued later, and all work shall be completed as stipulated in the contract documents.
  
Enclosed are six (6) copies of the contract documents for your execution.  The City expects the fully executed documents, together with appropriate bonds and insurance certification, to be returned to this office no later than April 26, 2012.  Please take particular notice of the insurance requirements as explained in the "Instructions to Bidders" beginning on page I-3 and extending through page I-5 and in the “Project Special Provisions” Section 1.20 on page S-9.  Please note the City, the Board of County Commissioners of Johnson County and the Secretary of Transportation of the State of Kansas are to be named as additional insureds on the general liability and auto policy.  A blank Certificate of Insurance is enclosed for your use and an electronic copy is available upon request.

Also, the City is to be provided an Owner's Protective Liability Policy, naming the City of Overland Park as the owner.  The policy is to be in the amount as specified in paragraph IB‑8 (g).  We will accept a binder on this policy pending actual issuance of the policy.  

Prior to the City issuing a Notice to Proceed, we will need copies of all DBE subcontracts (Landworks and Five Star Trucking) and a copy of the subcontract with MSE Hardscapes.

If you have any questions concerning the execution of the documents, please contact this office.


SALLY WACHTEL
CONTRACT SPECIALIST
Enclosures


cc:  Marian Cook, City Clerk
	
email:	John Yoakum, P.E., HNTB Corporation
	Division Heads
	Justin Nickel, CvE-Sr
	Kevin Harris, CsI-II 
	Greg Scharff, Superintendent, Public Works Maintenance


